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4/12/21 Board Meeting

President Meryl Schaffer called the meeting to order at 5:01.  A quorum was met with all board members present, except Theresa Blanco. (excused absence).  Guest: Martha Duncan. 
Minutes from the March 8, 2021 board meeting were approved. 
Treasurer’s Report –  $450 for new members & $100 added to Action in March.

Pay Pal fees of $27.25 was the only Expense for March    

Corresponding Secretary – Letters were sent out to 27 new property owners.

Committee Reports – No Reports for Administration, Info Central, Scholarship, Membership, & Beautification.
a. Pie Action/Sewer –. PSC to have amendments to the requested Financials from EU in late April and discuss same on 5/4. Is the Confidentiality issue included in amended application?  Only 5 new letters posted on PSC site. 

b. Social/ – Heather updated us on Movie Nite set for April 23, rain date 24.  Requested suggestions for movies sent to her.
c. Barrier Island Fire Advisory Board/Candy.  The next quarterly meeting is 4/23.  One vacancy remains.
d. Island Watch/ Linda - Next R&B meeting is 4/22.  Advised of a BICI event (Oktoberfest) on 10/25 at the ferry landing.
Old Business: 
Charlotte County Commission did approve the new R.O.W. permitting requirements.
New Business:  

Heather agreed to be the distribution place for people to pick up the   Mosquito Paq’s that they ordered.  
Member Comments – 
Lindsay was questioning the maintenance on the accesses; and were we possibly creating a liability issue by not maintaining them. 

Heather advised of the formation of an environmental group that wanted to speak with CCC on 5/5.
A question was raised about the appropriateness of listing the donors & amounts given to the Sewer Fund.

We should be re-emphasizing the positives of the reflective house signs and also the “Red Dot” program.

Next Board Meeting is May 10, 2021.  Meeting adjourned 6:24.

Pat Gordon, Secretary
